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Mayor encourages communities to adhere to Lockdown  

regulations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The outbreak of the corona virus has sent leaders run helter-

skelter all over the place, the mayor of Senqu Municipality is no exception and has been 

hard at work  encouraging communities to obey the lockdown regulations. She has  

used various media platforms to  drum up the message. She has used the local radio sta-

tions, Facebook, and WhatsApp messages.  

On 29 April she was on LA FM to advise the residents about the importance of hygiene 

as the most effective way to ward off the corona virus .The following day she visited 

Ekhephini in Barkly East to emphasize the message. 

The Mayor is pleading  with each family to take pre-

cautionary steps. As the country moves to level 3  it is 

in everyone’s hands to take 

responsibility for their own 

health , the mayor  says 
  it is in everyone's hands 
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NB!!!!!!!!!!!!!

KEEP YOUR 

RECEIPT. 

 WAYS TO PAY YOUR MUNICIPAL BILL DURING Lockdown 

J 

Residents are urged to pay their municipal ac-

counts at the banks, via eft and through 

online banking facilities please use the details 

below : 

Name:      Senqu Municipality 

Bank:        Standard Bank 

Branch:      Lady Grey 

Account number:   28063 1308 

Acc type: Business  Current Account 

 
 

 



 

 

SCREENING AND TESTING  CAMPAIGN IN 

SENQU  
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On the 16th of April the mayor working hand -in -hand with the Department of 

Health kick-started a mass screening and testing campaign in Ward 8 Mokhesi in 

Sterkspruit and Nkululeko township in Barkly East.  Multitudes of people flocked to 

Mokhesi Junior Secondary school for the launch. The turn-out was impressive. The 

campaign took a dimension of a door-to-door. In her launching remarks, the mayor 

urged people to get tested in order to know their statuses in order to prevent the 

spread of the disease. She concluded  by saying that people must stay at home, ob-

serve social distancing, sanitize and wash hands. 



  

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
South Africa is a water scarce country  but notwithstanding the reality, Joe Gqabi District Munic-
ipality (JGDM) has managed to deliver 231 water tanks and water trucks from the 5th of May 
2020 to the local municipalities as part of the donation from the Department of Water and Sani-
tation as well as other private donors.  
 
This gesture of  goodwill has significantly  come at the time of need to fight the COVID-19 pan-
demic to enable the residents to wash their hands frequently.  
 

The District received a total of 231 tanks from three institutions and in collaboration with the 
Councils of the two local municipalities, determined the ward distribution and location of the Jo-
jo tanks for submission to the service provider installation. The  number of the water tanks in-
stalled in Senqu is 100 all together and 5 water trucks have been allocated in various wards for 
the distribution of water.  
 
 The following wards received water tanks and are being allocated water trucks: 
 
 Ward 1 (15 villages)  
 Ward 5 (9 villages) 
  Wards 6,7,8,9 and 13 have received a water tank, 
  Ward 17 (5 villages)  in Sterkspruit.  
 Senqu Municipality has availed its own water carting truck to the district to be used for the 

filling of the Jojo tanks / water tanks.  
 

In order to contain the spread of COVID-19 one of the safety measures 

is to wash your hands more frequently and the municipality has priori-

tized water and made water tanks available in different wards. The mu-

nicipality is making a clarion call to communities to heed the message of 

the President. It is all in our hands to defeat the virus.  In conclusion, the 

mayor has said that the lifestyle of each person is the best weapon 

against the pandemic.  

 

INSTALLATION OF WATER TANKS IN SENQU 
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 DECONTAMINATION OF 

STERKSPRUIT  TAXI RANK  

  

unch 

MEC  of Transport Weziwe Tikana-Gxothiwe launched a disinfection campaign  at the taxi rank and  In 

support of the initiative ,the mayor together with department of Transport embarked on  a disin-

fecting campaign of taxis and sensitizing the taxi operators on transport regulations : 

Road based public transport services are permitted to operate from  05:00 until 19:00 with a grace 

period of one hour in the afternoon . 

No person is allowed to use public transport without wearing a mask 

Loading capacity for minibus taxis remains at 70% passengers. 

Travel between provinces, metropolitan areas and districts is prohibited. 

Workers who have to commute between the areas on a daily basis, attendance of funerals and trans-

portation of mortal remains will be exempted from this. 

Maintaining social distance in pay 

points 

 

 

The standard recommendation to curb the spread of the 

covid-19 includes frequent washing of hands with an alcohol 

based hand sanitizer, hand rub or soap and water. covering 

your nose and mouth and avoiding close contact with any-

one. 

The Municipal employees took it upon themselves  to the 

process runs smoothly  by ensuring social distance is  

maintained In  SASSA grant payment queues by placing 

chairs in between the people. Social distancing or simply put 

physical distancing is the best ammunition against the 

spread of the virus. It cost no money.  
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2020/2021 IDP/BUDGET DRAFT SHARED WITH 

COMMUNITIES VIA LOCAL RADIO STATIONS 

 
 

  

Due to  the Covid-19, the municipality could not hold its IDP/BUDGET Draft the 

traditional way. However ,amid the situation it still has an obligation to ensure 

that the communities are consulted using alternative methods of such as media 

platforms. The IDP./Budget draft consultation process was  done  jointly via  LA 

and EKHEPHINI FM  on  18 May 2020 at 18h00. 

TO THE GOOD SAMARITANS 

  

  

 

  

The Mayor of Senqu  Cllr N. 

Mposelwa would like to pass a 

message of appreciation to eve-

ryone who has donated and 

those who are still donating 

during time. Your gratitude 

means a lot our communities. 
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